
JUNE 2, 2020, BCQG BOARD MEETING MINUTES via ZOOM 
(Due to CORONAVIRUS-19) 

 
Susie Emmons opened the meeting at 6:32pm with the following officers and chairmen in 
attendance: Linn Jencopale, Nancy Carr, JoAnne Shepherd, Kay Thomas, Sheri Jones, Mary 
Nalley, Aleta Mayrose, Debra Heid, Kathi Runyan, Kayleen Allen, Beth Gerth, Lauren Friend, Kyle 
Mills and Lynn Conklin. The minutes were read by Lynn Conklin. There was a motion to accept 
the minutes as read by Linn Jencopale, and seconded by Nancy Carr. The motion was approved. 
 
QUILT SHOW UPDATE:  Linn reported that the Expo is on. The convention center is open and 
the Expo cannot default on their contract without losing money. The six quilt guilds involved 
will meet on June 8th to decide if we will be involved. So far there are only 59 quilts entered, 
with seven from our guild. Linn encourages everyone to enter quilts. Credit cards won’t be 
charged until after July 20. The new deadline is June 15th. We will send out a questionnaire 
tomorrow to get a feel for what kind of interest there is among members. The deadline for 
responses is Saturday, June 6. 
 
MEETINGS AND SPEAKERS:  Susie reported the church has not opened yet for groups. We had 
two speakers for July, Betsy Chutchain and Annette Plog. Betsy has cancelled all of her lectures 
for 2020. Aleta will try to reschedule them for 2021. As of now the July meeting is cancelled. 
 
TREASURER:  Kay reported income of $716.55 (mostly from ads for the directory) for the last 
few months. Expenses were $1368.92 (mostly printing and mailing the directory). We have a 
net balance or -$652.37. 
 
RETREAT:  Kathi reported that the retreat is still on for 7/23-26. 
 
BOUTIQUE:  Kayleen requested that we send out a reminder to work on boutique items. 
 
PLASTIC BAGS FOR THE HOMELESS MATS:  Lauren reported that the women who have been 
crocheting the mats don’t want to handle the bags at present. Hold your bags for now. 
 
COMMUNITY SERVICE:  Debra reported that only four people logged their hours. JPS is only 
accepting masks at the present time. They will be needing single or double ply receiving 
blankets and mittens for the baby’s hands, but are not accepting them at this time. 
 
WEBSITE:  Mary reported that she has been doing updates on the website and date markers 
(why meetings were not held).  TAQG info will be taken off the website when Mary gets the 
official notice. Block Lotto: Keep making your blocks and watch for news on the lotto giveaway. 
 
NEWSLETTER:   Linn suggested adding the website address to the newsletter. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:36. The next board meeting is July 7.  
Submitted by Lynn Conklin 



 
 
 
 


